
 

 

      Key Stage 3 News Bulletin 

Spring Term 1 2025 

Year 7 

Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to the following students who got certificates for their achievements and attitude to learning this half term.  

Student of the Half Term 

 

           7A                                  7B                 7D                              7E                                      7F 

  

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

Mojtaba 

 

 

Kayra 

 

 

Abigail 

 

 

 

 

Gaja 

 

 

Sirin 

Dear Parent/Carer 

Year 7 have had a fantastic half term and are in full swing of making the most of FBS life. A large number of students are taking 

advantage of the extensive extra-curricular timetable and it's wonderful to see so many of them independently enriching their 

time at school. 

All students should have now voted for which trip they would like to attend in July and you will receive further information 

about this from the faculties planning the trip. 

There has been a rise in incidents related to social media, inappropriate mobile phone usage and recordings within year 7.  

This can cause extreme distress and upset among the students. Could I please ask that you continue to be vigilant and remind 

your children of e-safety and kindness. 

As always, I appreciate your support and wish you all a restful half term break. 

 

Ms C Morgan 

Head of Year 7 

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/assets/Spring-Term-amended.pdf
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/parents-and-students/safeguarding-and-e-safety/
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Dear Parent/Carer 

As we come to the end of a short but busy half term, I want to take a moment to celebrate the fantastic achievements of our 

Year 8 students. 

In our recent Celebration Assembly, I announced plans for a reward trip in July to recognise students’ hard work and            

commitment. My goal is for as many students as possible to attend! To be eligible, students need to maintain a good Attitude 

to Learning score and have positive net behaviour points. 

There’s still plenty of time for students to meet these criteria, so I encourage them to stay focused and motivated. Please take 

a moment to go through your child’s Autumn report with them celebrating their successes and identifying areas where they 

can improve. 

As you may have seen from our prize winners and certificates, so many students are excelling and proving what a pleasure they 

are to teach and to have as part of the Year 8 community. 

Looking ahead, Year 8 Parents’ Evening will take place on Thursday 13 March. Please look out for a letter next half term with 

details on how to book appointments with all your child’s subject teachers. 

Wishing you all a restful break, and I look forward to seeing everyone back next half term! 

Mr A. Tonaydin 

Head of Year 8 

Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to everyone below who was nominated to be student of the half term by their Form Tutor.  

Student of the Half Term 

 

      8A                       8B                           8C                            8D                  8E                                8F 

  

 

 

 

  

         

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

Tatsu 

 

 

Julia 

 

 

Morola 

 

 

An Xin 

 

 

Denisa 

 

 

Ameera 
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Dear Parents/carer 

Although this feels like a long half term, it is the shortest! Hopefully the days will get longer and brighter after the break.  

We have been focusing on key skills and abilities and future careers before launching the options process.  

Students have completed skills quiz, researched their suggested careers and qualifications and had a launch assembly.  

We have started watching subject videos and students should continue to look at these on our website and on Firefly over the 

half term.  

I look forward to seeing you all at the options evening on Tuesday 25 February. 

I hope you all have a lovely Break. 

 

Mrs Sacramento 

Head of Year 9 
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Year 9 

Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to everyone below who was nominated to be student of the half term by their Form Tutor.  

Student of the Half Term  

 

      9A                        9B                 9C                            9D               9E                                 9F 

  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zeineb 

 

 

Thomas 

 

 

Aliza 

 

 

Mert 

 

 

Chuaib 

 

 

Yulia 

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/curriculum/year-9-options/
https://friernbarnet.fireflycloud.net/year-9-options
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Reminders and notices 

Dates to Remember 

 

25 February  Year 9 Options Evening 

13 March  Year 8 Parent’s Evening 

14 & 28 March   Year 9 DTP/ Men ACWY Vaccinations 

4 April   Last Day of Term 

15 April    First day of Summer Term 1 

Please click on the link for term dates: link 

For a more comprehensive list of dates, please visit the school website: www.friern.barnet.sch.uk  

From Student Services 

Absence 

Please report your child’s absence each day by 8.45am, clearly stating their name, form class and reason for    
absence.  

You can either call 020 8368 2777 and press Option 1 ‘To report your child absent’ or email:  

attendance@friern.barnet.sch.uk 

For medical or other appointments during the school day, notification is required in advance.  Routine              
appointments/check-ups should be made out of school hours wherever possible.  

Non-medical absences 

Permission for all non-medical absences must be authorised by Mr Robinson, Assistant Head Teacher. Please fill 
in a leave of absence form and email it, in advance, to school@friern.barnet.sch.uk      

APPLICATION-FOR-SPECIAL-LEAVE-OF-ABSENCE-2024-NEW.pdf      

Contact Details 

Please let us know by emailing 

school@friern.barnet.sch.uk if you have changed any   

contact details or moved house as soon as possible.   

ParentPay contact details  

If your mobile number or email address has changed, 

please up date your details on ParentPay so you do not 

miss out on any important information. 

Hemington Avenue 

Reminder if you are dropping off or collecting your 

child by car please use the back entrance on Crescent 

Road.  Only use Hemington Avenue if you are on 

Mobile Phones 

A reminder that students are not allowed to use their 

mobile phones whilst at school. Thank you for your 

     Follow FBS on Instagram and on X  

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/term-dates/
http://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/assets/APPLICATION-FOR-SPECIAL-LEAVE-OF-ABSENCE-2024-NEW.pdf
mailto:school@friern.barnet.sch.uk
https://x.com/FBSSchool
https://www.instagram.com/friernbarnetschool/

